
Hello everyone,  

Parent Information Session and Governing Council 

Thank you to all the parents who attended our Parent Information session last Monday. The session started with     
children giving their parents a guided tour of school and their learning thus far. This was then followed by a STEM  
challenge amongst children and parents. The afternoon finished with information being shared about PNPS and how 
we work with other schools in our Portfolio and the bigger picture of the education system. Miss Laete and Miss Sly 
shared structures and routines about their classrooms and key information about Positive Behaviour for Learning and 
other learning areas. Many thanks to the parents who have completed the survey monkey feedback form. Staff have 
taken on board the received feedback and have started conversations about how we can improve next year’s ses-
sion. 

After the Parent Information session, Governing Council held their AGM and General Meeting. Congratulations to  

Judith Rehn for continuing on as our GC President, Hannah Woolford as our Secretary and Hannah Lienert-Forrest as 

our treasurer. Thank you to Ashton Bates and Janet Shepherd for volunteering to be our Playcentre and Community 

representatives.  

At the General Meeting, the GC passed the PNPS 2023 Site Improvement Plan (SIP). This is an important document 

that highlights our key focus on improving student reading outcomes and records the actions of teachers, leaders 

and students to achieve our reading goal, targets and success criteria. You can access a summary of our SIP on the 

school website.  

Many thanks to those parents who nominated to be on a GC subcommittee, we look forward to working with you 

throughout the year and celebrating your achievements.  

GC also discussed the current school uniform and are keen to explore alternative options. If you would like to be part 

of the school uniform committee please contact the school or Hannah Woolford.  

Working Bee 

It was a hive of activity at school today! We had an awesome turn out of parent and grandparent volunteers helping 
with our working bee. Some of the tasks completed included; the new cubby,  benches and ramps stained, bark chips 
spread, cubby houses repaired, rubble spread, a wall repaired ready for hanging of student artwork, doors and water 
pipes fixed.  

We appreciate all the parents and grandparents for taking time out of their busy lives to come and help repair, fix 

and beautify our school – THANK YOU! 

A very special thank you to Andrew Liddicoat and John Kirby for their expertise. Tim Harris for the use of his bobcat, 

and a special thank you to Julie & Sue for organising the day and having everything ready to go. The students also did 

a great job spreading bark chips under the playground to ensure we meet safety requirements – well done! 

NAPLAN 

Our year 3 & 5 students participated in the NAPLAN Coordinated Practice Test on Tuesday. This was an opportunity 
for them to familiarise themselves with the NAPLAN platform and to trial our IT devices to ensure all is ready for 
when NAPLAN occurs in week 7. If parents would like to discuss anything related to NAPLAN with me please contact 
the school.  

SPORTS DAYS 

A reminder of the Combined Sports Day at Poonindie on Friday March 10th (next Friday). Also our PNPS Beach 
Sports Day with Ungarra PS is being held on Friday April 14th (last day of term). More information about both sports 
days will be sent home soon.  

 Best wishes,    Lisa Masters 

DIARY DATES 

MARCH 2 

Excursion to Cleve 

MARCH 10   

Sports Day Poonindie 

MARCH 13 

Public Holiday 

MARCH 15 

NAPLAN  
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Julie can you please place a note in the newsletter stating that GC are seek-


